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May 15, 2020 

 

Via Electronic Mail Only 

Debra A. Howland, Executive Director 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, NH  03301-2429 
 
Re: Docket No. DG 17-152; Liberty Utilities (EnergyNorth Natural Gas) Corp.  

Least Cost Integrated Resource Plan 
 

and 
 
Docket No. DG 17-198; Liberty Utilities (EnergyNorth Natural Gas) Corp.  
Petition to Approve Firm Supply and Transportation Agreements and the Granite 
Bridge Project 

 
Dear Ms. Howland: 
  

As directed by the Commission’s April 20, 2020, secretarial letter issued in Docket No. 
DG 17-152, I write on behalf of Liberty Utilities (EnergyNorth Natural Gas) Corp. to propose a 
procedural schedule in DG 17-152 that contains a single event -- a June 3, 2020, technical session 
at which the Company will provide an update to the parties and at which the parties will develop 
a more complete procedural.   

 
I also write to propose the same procedural schedule in Docket No. DG 17-198, which the 

Commission “suspended until further notice” by secretarial letter of October 18, 2019.   
 

As indicated in the Company’s April 17, 2020, status report in DG 17-152,  the Company 
“has reached a point in its work on the issues impacting the LCIRP … and which issues are also 
related to the Granite Bridge project in DG-17-198, such that we can begin developing a proposed 
procedural schedule.” 

 
The Company circulated to all parties in both dockets the proposed June 3 technical 

session as described above.  All who have been active in the dockets have affirmatively assented 
to the schedule (Commission Staff, the Office of the Consumer Advocate, Conservation Law 
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Foundation, Pipeline Awareness Network, and Terry Clark).  No party from either docket 
indicated an objection to the schedule. 

As a condition for assenting to this request, the Company was asked to agree not to argue 
such assent constitutes a party’s agreement to, or waiver of, anything further in these dockets.  
Liberty hereby makes that agreement. 

The Company thus asks the Commission to schedule a June 3, 2020, technical session in 
both dockets above.   

 
Pursuant to the Commission’s March 17, 2020, secretarial letter, only an electronic 

version of this letter will be filed.  Thank you. 
 
Sincerely, 

          
Michael J. Sheehan 
 

cc:  DG 17-152 Service List 
 DG 17-198 Service List 


